
BANGOR CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF BANGOR, MAINE

PROCLAMATION
Supporting the Establishment of a

Maine Basketball Hall of Fame
WHEREAS, basketball is an American pastime that has been popular in Maine since it
was created and Maine high school and college basketball has been an institution and
part of every Maine community for a century; and

WHEREAS, efforts are currently underway to preserve the memories and recognize the
individuals who have contributed to basketball’s popularity throughout the state through
the establishment of a Maine Basketball Hall of Fame; and

WHEREAS, planning for the development of the Maine Basketball Hall of Fame is now
underway among a number of prominent basketball enthusiasts and supporters statewide;
and

WHEREAS, the 124th Maine Legislature passed a Joint Resolution supporting the creation
of a Maine Basketball Hall of Fame; and

WHEREAS, the City of Bangor and Bangor Auditorium has a long and rich history of
hosting the annual Maine High School Basketball Tournament and supporting basketball
at all levels.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RICHARD I. STONE, MAYOR OF THE CITY OF BANGOR, on
behalf of the City Council and citizens of Bangor, do hereby support the concept of
establishing a Maine Basketball Hall of Fame and further urge that consideration be given
to locating the Hall of Fame in the Queen City of Bangor.

Given this the 23rd day of July, 2010

BREWER CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF BREWER, MAINE

RESOLVE
Support Maine Basketball Hall of Fame

Location at the New Bangor Auditorium/Civic Center
WHEREAS, the Maine Basketball Hall of Fame has been recently established; and

WHEREAS, the Maine Basketball Hall of Fame is searching for a location for a home to
locate their new institution; and

WHEREAS, the City of Bangor has expressed an interest in bringing the Maine Basketball
Hall of Fame to their City; and

WHEREAS, the City of Bangor has been the historic MECCA for basketball in the State of
Maine; and

WHEREAS, the City of Bangor is in the planning stages of a new auditorium/civic center
which will be state of the art and will feature among other activities basketball; and

WHEREAS, Thomas “Skip” Chappelle and Peter Webb, architects of the Maine Basketball
Hall of Fame endorse locating the Maine Basketball Hall of Fame in Bangor;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Brewer City Council, on behalf of the
Citizens of the Brewer ENTHUSIASTICALLY support the City of Bangor to be the future
home for the Maine Basketball Hall of Fame.

Given this 10th day of August, 2010


